

Fairgrove Township
Regular Board Meeting
Fairgrove Township Hall
December 2, 2024 7:30 PM

Roll: Michael Day – Supervisor, Katie Gebhardt – Clerk, Sarah Donovan – Treasurer, Brian Hadeway – Trustee, Amy Grady – Trustee. 
Visitors: Colleen Russell – Deputy Clerk, Brian Pike – Planning Commission Chair, Keith Aeder, Dennis Hadeway, John McQuillan, Justin Edwards, Doug Foster – Sexton, Pat Gray – Deputy Treasurer, Lori Wortz – NextEra, Bruce Turner – Zoning Admin
Call to Order
Donovan moved Grady supported to approve October Meeting minutes. Passed
Donovan moved Grady supported to approve November agenda. Passed.
Visitor Comments
· John McQuillan extended congratulations to Keith Aeder and Dennis Hadeway on their retirement, and a thank you to them both and Justin Edwards for all their hard work.
· Keith Aeder and Dennis Hadeway expressed being thankful for all the hardworking board members they have had the pleasure of working with over the last 40 years. 
Visitor Comments Closed
Sexton Report
· Fall clean-up complete, dumpster has been emptied.
· New dumpster surround should be started soon. 
· 2 burials, 1 grave sale.
Supervisors Report – Keith Aeder, Final Report
· Aeder encourage board to continue road maintenance on all roads improved from wind. 
· Aeder would like to continue serving on the ambulance board for the Township. 
· Gebhardt moved Donovan supported to appoint Keith Aeder as the Fairgrove Township representative on the Vassar Area Ambulance Service Board. Passed. 
Unfinished Business
· Battery Storage Ordinance
· Grady Moved Donovan supported to adopt ordinance number 012-2024 as recommended by the Fairgrove Township Planning Commission. Passed (Copy available on Fairgrove Townships website).
· Election update
· Planning Commission members – Gebhardt moved Donovan supported to reappoint Fairgrove Township Planning Commission as listed below:
· Amy Grady as Fairgrove Township Board Representative for a 4-year term.
· Justin Edwards and Kreg Sherman to a 3-year term. Passed. 
· Board of Review Members – Gebhardt moved Grady supported to appoint Eric Russell, Curtis Bublitz, Mike Shannon, and Pat Gray to a 2-year term on the Fairgrove Township Board of Review for 2025-2026. Passed. 
Financial Report
· State revenue sharing - $17,510
· Township received land rent - $825
· CDAR renewed for 13 weeks at 4.15%
· 1217 tax bills have been sent with a total roll of $2,967,509.59.
· Gebhardt moved Grady supported to accept financial report. Passed
Bills
· Donovan moved Grady supported to pay bills as presented. Passed
Visitor Comments
· None
Day moved Donovan supported to adjourn meeting. Passed
Meeting adjourned 8:06 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
Katie Gebhardt
Fairgrove Township Clerk
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